
SUMMARY OF THE COUNCIL MEETING OF JUNE 10th 2025 
 

The summary below has no legal value. In the event of any contradiction 
between this information and the current minutes, the latter shall prevail. 

 
 
 
 

Finance and administration 
 
Municipal elections - postal voting 
 
The Loi sur les élections et les référendums dans les municipalités allows a municipality to 
adopt a resolution in favor of postal voting for municipal elections. In view of the low number 
of requests in this regard, Council has resolved not to use postal voting in future elections.  
 
Hiring - public works 
 
A labourer has been hired for the public works department. 
 
Budget surplus transfer 
 
In order to meet the needs of certain financial items with deficits, the Council has resolved to 
transfer sums from surplus items. 
The items to receive these sums include public works and auditing. 
 
Sale of surplus assets 
 
The Council agreed that the Public Works Director should proceed with the sale of certain 
obsolete equipment, including 3 trucks, a brushcutter and a compressor. 
 

 
Public works 
 
Surplus - PAVL 
 
As part of the Programme d'aide à la voirie locale (PAVL) from the Ministère des Transports du 
Québec, the municipality received a grant of $106,645, which was used to seal road cracks. 
Council adopted a resolution requesting that the surplus funds be used to install a guardrail 
on Kilmar Road, where there is a significant difference in elevation. 
 
Awarding of contracts 
 
A contract worth $46,235.19 was awarded to Albert Viau for the purchase of high-density 
polyethylene culverts. 
 
A contract worth $9,000.92 was awarded to Heatlie Excavation for mowing the edges of 
municipal roads. 
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By-laws 
 
Several by-laws and draft by-laws have been adopted by Council: 
 
- 2nd draft amendment 2025-04-902 modifying zoning by-law RU-902-01-2015 in order to 
change the authorized use category in zone V-07, following a public meeting held on June 10, 
2025; 
 
- By-law number 2025-05-900 amending urban plan number RU-900-2014 by adding 
provisions on the permutation of surface area between priority development sectors in order 
to make it compliant with the Land Use Planning and Development Plan of the MRC 
d'Argenteuil, following a public meeting held on June 10, 2025; 
 
- 2nd draft by-law 2025-05-902 amending zoning by-law RU-902-01-2015 in order to modify 
the development and restriction sectors, following a public meeting held on June 10, 2025; 
 
- Borrowing by-law 2025-05-200 amending by-law E-25-02-200 to finance the repair of a 
portion of Kilmar Road; 
 
- Draft concordance by-law 2025-06-900 amending urban plan RU-900-2014 concerning the 
authorization of agro-industrial activities in an agricultural zone under certain conditions. A 
public consultation will be held on this subject on July 8, 2025 at 6 p.m; 
 
- Draft concordance by-law 2025-06-902 amending zoning by-law RU-902-01-2015. 
 
All by-laws and draft by-laws are available on the municipal website. 

 
 

Public safety 
 
Fire safety services optimization project 
 
The Town of Brownsburg-Chatham, the Village of Grenville, the Municipality of the Township 
of Harrington and the Municipality of Grenville-sur-la-Rouge wish to present a project to 
optimize their fire safety services. To this end, the group will apply for a study grant from the 
Fonds Régions et Ruralité. 
 
Big Red Gravel Run event 
 
The municipality has given permission to the Big Red Gravel Run organization, which organizes 
an annual bike ride, to use municipal roads, notably along the Rouge River. It also authorizes 
the presence of municipal firefighters at the event. 
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Recreation, community life and communications 
 
Food bank committee 
 
Following the resignation of Councillor Patrice Deslongchamps from the food bank 
committee, Council resolved to replace him with Councillor Manon Jutras. 

 
 

Correspondence and new business 
 
Financial assistance - organizations 
 
Financial assistance of $8,000 was granted to the Réseau de dépannage alimentaire de 
l'ouest d'Argenteuil to support its activities, and $1,000 to the Centre communautaire de la 
vallée de Harrington for the organization of Canada Day. 
 
 


